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	31st March 2004
	

	
	

	Subject: EVENING BUS SERVICE – KENYON WAY ESTATE, LITTLE HULTON

	
	

	Dear Mr. Gard,


I am writing to request a date for the re-commencement of the Kenyon Way estate evening bus service.

Firstly, I would like to express my thanks to First Group for considering the re-registration of the full bus service to the estate.  The Little Hulton Public Transport Group greatly appreciates the commitment shown from First to the partnership work taking place in the area, and the problem-solving approach demonstrated by your managerial staff, with a view to reinstating the full service.  At this point we feel that we are in a position to discuss a date for the resumption of the service and the next step in the process should be a commitment to when this might take place.

The Partnership – including Councillors, GMP, Salford City Council, GMPTE, Neighbourhood Wardens, First buses and local Head teachers – have invested a great deal of resources into solving the problems faced by your company in Little Hulton.  A detailed action plan has been delivered over the past 18 months, including such work as:

· Targeted policing activity, as Little Hulton is one of only five national Policing Priority Areas;

· The installation of 4 CCTV cameras in bus crime ‘hot-spot’ areas, including Kenyon Way and Madams Wood Road, with the offer of a radio link for First to the control centre;

· Areas that have been a source of ammunition for missiles thrown at buses have been landscaped;

· Police operations, involving high-visibility policing on buses and along bus corridors;

· Neighbourhood Wardens regularly ride on commercial service buses in the area and engage with residents and school children;

· A Crimestoppers campaign was launched in March 2004 targeting anti-social behaviour generally and vandalism to buses specifically;

· The promotion and delivery of an educational video for pupils aged 8 – 14, about the responsible use of public transport;

· Salford’s first mobile police station is now ready for use and will regularly be deployed in the Little Hulton area to act as both a deterrent and diversion from youth crime and anti-social behaviour;

· Sports development workers provide regular events that take young people out of the area at peak times for public transport crime (i.e. Friday and Saturday evenings).

At this moment in time, there is very little else that the Partnership can offer your company from a public transport crime reduction perspective.  The amount of work that is taking place in Little Hulton is arguably without parallel in Greater Manchester and I feel that it should be seen as an example of best practice in addressing public transport crime.  Year-on-year figures for incidents in the area demonstrate that this package of measures is having a positive impact, with a reduction of XXX% in the first quarter of 2004 compared with the same period in 2003.

It has been suggested that the evening service should, at first, be reinstated for one or two days a week, and without any press coverage.  The Partnership fully supports this contention and if we can agree upon a date for resumption, we can ensure that all relevant agencies will fully support this approach.

As a Partnership we feel that we are on the verge of making a huge breakthrough with this problem, and we are positive that everything is in place for a commitment from your company to resuming a full service on the Kenyon Way estate. 

I would therefore be grateful if you could now set a date for the re-commencement of the full evening bus service and inform me of this.  I look forward to hearing from you soon.

Yours sincerely,

Councillor Alice Smyth

COUNCILLOR FOR LITTLE HULTON AND CHAIR OF THE LITTLE HULTON PUBLIC TRANSPORT GROUP

